ECCLES COMMUNITY COMMITTEE
Link Project Centre,
Chadwick Road,
Eccles.

22nd July, 2008

Meeting commenced:
7.05 p.m.
"
ended:
9.05 p.m.
PRESENT:
John Matthews (Westwood Park Community Association) - in the Chair

Councillors Davies, Jolley, Mullen, Potter and Tope
M. Alnomire - Yemeni Community Association 

D. Lamb - Alder Park Tenants’ and Residents’ Association 

J. Pooley - Cleveley Allotments Association 

S. Baines - Friends of Winton Park 

E. Charnley - FRECCLES 

J. Rayner - Eccles Festival Committee 

S. Simpson - Barton Residents’ Association 

B. Holmes - Eccles Mothers’ Union

J. Phillips - Patricroft Ladies Bowling Club 

J. Wheelton - Salford Disabled Motorists 

G. Hearn - Park Residents’ Association 

B. Thompson - Ellesmere Park Residents’ Association 

OTHER INTERESTED PARTIES:


Y. Bagail - Yemeni Community Association 


R. Iball 
} Tindall Street Allotment Group


D. Booth
}


K. Payne - Quaker Bridge Development Group 


B. Carter - Barton Resident 


M. Baines - Winton Resident 


S. Keigher - Barton Residents’ Association 

ALSO IN ATTENDANCE:


J. Blagden - Eccles Area Co-ordinator 


M. Relph - Customer and Support Services Directorate


A. Meadows
} Eccles Neighbourhood Team


A. Parker
} 


J. Gorse - Greater Manchester Police


A. Morris - Salford Community Leisure


K. Kaur - Salford PCT - Health Improvement Team 


L. Southall - CHAP - Winton Community Health Trainer


P. Twigg - Urban Vision 

25.
APOLOGIES FOR ABSENCE

Apologies for absence were submitted on behalf of Councillor David Lancaster, Joyce Evans (Salford Pensioners), Anne Faulkner (Eccles Park Joint Bowling Association), Chris Whitefoot (Monton Village Community Association), Mark Reeves (Eccles Area Co-ordinator), Jennie Turner (Eccles Health Improvement Officer), Jill Tyson (Salford Ranger Team), Anne Walters (Winton Festival), Gareth Wilkinson (Eccles Neighbourhood Team) and Tom Heywood.
26.
MINUTES OF PROCEEDINGS

The minutes of the meeting of the Committee held on 27th May, 2008, were agreed as a correct record, and signed by the Chairman.

27.
MATTERS ARISING

(a)
Salford Heart Care Buddy Scheme


(Previous Minute 22 - 27th May, 2008) 


Don Booth reported that the Salford Heart Buddy Scheme “Green Fingers” Initiative was being supported by the Tindall Street Allotment Group.

(b)
Eccles and District History Society


(Previous Minute 19 - 27th May, 2008)


Barbara Holmes reported that the booklet entitled “James Nasmyth - The Steam Hammer Man”, which had been produced by the Eccles and District History Society, was available from Eccles library at a cost of £3.00.
28.
MEMBERSHIP OF THE COMMITTEE

The Strategic Director of Customer and Support Services submitted a report indicating that notice had been received from the Monton Village Community Association requesting that Chris Whitefoot act as their nominated representative on the Committee.


RESOLVED:
THAT the change of representation as detailed above be noted.

29.
HIGHWAYS INVESTMENT PROGRAMME - DEVOLVED BLOCK 3 CAPITAL BUDGET  2007/08 AND 2008/09

(Previous Minute 84 - 22nd January, 2008)

Details were submitted of the following schemes, along with their estimated costs, which the Environment and Transport Task Group had evaluated, and now recommended to be funded from the Devolved Block 3 Capital Budget 2008/09:-
· Ellesmere Street - Traffic Calming Scheme (£35,000)

· Worsley Road - Driver Feedback Signs (£8,000 to £10,000)

In addition details were also submitted on the following schemes to be financed from the Maintaining the Asset Fund 2007/08 devolved to the Committee:-
· Vicars Street - Pothole and Resurfacing Works (£5,150)

· Barton Lane - Installation of Barriers on Footpath (£560)

· Botham Court, Worsley Road - Street Lighting Works (£2,000)


It was indicated that there was a need to give approval to the three projects listed above, so that progress could be made on developing them, otherwise the funding would be lost to the Committee.

A number of Members commented that they felt that money within the Devolved Block 3 Capital Budget should be used for additional projects, and not for work that in the long-term, would be met by the City Council’s mainstream budget, such as the repairing of potholes.  Councillor Norbert Potter commented that the devolved budget could be spent as the Committee saw fit, and these projects had been identified as priorities by it.

Councillor John Mullen said it would be of use if the Committee received the schedule of planned highway repairs from Urban Vision, so they could identify those projects that would not be undertaken in the short-term. A decision then could be taken as to whether funding from the devolved budget should be allocated to expedite matters.


RESOLVED:
(1) THAT approval be given to the following schemes, being met from the Devolved Block 3 Capital Budget 2008/09:-
· Ellesmere Street - Traffic Calming Scheme
· Worsley Road - Driver Feedback Signs



(2) THAT approval be given to the following schemes, being met from the Maintaining the Asset Fund 2007/08:-

· Vicars Street - Pothole and Resurfacing Works

· Barton Lane - Installation of Barriers on Footpath

· Botham Court, Worsley Road - Street Lighting




(3) THAT the Director of Urban Vision be requested to provide the planned highways maintenance programme in respect of the Barton, Eccles and Winton Wards.

30.
POLICING/COMMUNITY SAFETY ISSUES 

Jill Gorse provided statistics in relation to the following key areas of criminal activity, and indicated that there was a general decrease across the Barton, Eccles and Winton Wards compared with the same period in 2007:-
· Robbery

· Vehicle Crime

· Criminal Damage

· Anti-social Behaviour 

In relation to burglary, it was reported that there was a general increase, which was attributed to a spate opportunistic burglaries during the summer months, and homeowners leaving their doors and windows open.  Jill Gorse reiterated general crime prevention measures, and encouraged everyone to take extra vigilance. 

The Committee were informed of a number of violent crimes which had occurred in the Eccles area over a recent weekend.  Although the seriousness of the incidents were recognised, it was stressed that non of the incidents were connected, with two being of a domestic nature, and the other arising from an argument between a number of young men.  Jill Gorse said with regard to the latter incident, appropriate, and ongoing action, had been taken by the responsible agencies, to ensure that there were no further similar occurrences.  

Steven Baines referred to the recruitment of Police Community Support Officers, and asked whether applications from members of ethnic minority groups were sought.  Jill Gorse said recruitment of PCSOs was done at a centrally, rather than a local level, and would include the targeting of members of BME (black and minority ethnic) groups.  

Steven Baines went on to ask whether during the school summer holidays, there would be an increased presence of PSCOs in Winton Park on Sunday evenings.  Jill Gorse replied that if required PCSOs could be deployed, but this would be done in negotiation, and could mean them withdrawing from other existing activities to achieve this.

RESOLVED:
THAT the information be noted.

31.
TASK GROUP ACTIVITIES

(a)
Community Safety Task Group

The Committee received a presentation from Jill Gorse, in relation to the role and activities of the Community Safety Task Group, and which focused on the following key themes:-

· Objectives

· Membership 

· Activities/work

· Future plans


Julie Blagden commented that the Eccles Community Committee was the only one within the City to have such a Task Group, and it was of great value in the collation of up-to-date data and information, as well as gauging the community’s concerns, so that responsible agencies could take appropriate action, and resources were allocated accordingly.


(b)
Cohesion Task Group

Mohammed Alnomire provided an overview of the Cohesion Task Group which focused on the following key themes:-

· Background to BME groups in Eccles, Winton and Barton

· Membership of Task Group

· Activities

· Achievements 

· Importance of the group

· Future plans and activities


(c)
Senior Task Group

Barbara Holmes provided an overview of the Senior Task Group the key objectives of which were:-
· Representing the views of members in the community who were over 50 

· Influencing the Eccles Community Action Plan

· Increasing communication, and the broadcasting of good news issues 

· Staging of the annual remembrance service at Eccles Cenotaph 


It was indicated that the Group would welcome the involvement of any other interested persons or organisations.  It was stressed that members of the older community wished to take an active part in all activities, not those that were specifically geared to them.


Yousef Bagail asked what involvement there was with the Group from members of BME groups.  Barbara Holmes replied that there were non at the moment, but such involvement would be welcomed.  John Matthews said it was important to ensure that all Task Groups had a membership which was representative of the community as a whole, and every effort was made to achieve this.


(d)
Youth Task Group

The Committee received a presentation from Amy Morris, Community Support Development Officer, in relation to current and planned activity of young people, which focused on the following key themes:-
· Salford Community Leisure recent and current activities 

· Salford Youth Service activities 

· Salford Ranger Team activities 

· Salford City Reds activities 


Andrea Parker also advised members of play scheme activities aimed at young people aged 8 to 12 to be held in Winton Park over the forthcoming summer holidays.


(e)
Environment and Transport Task Group

The Committee received a presentation from Andrew Meadows, Eccles Community Development Worker, in relation to the role and activities of the Environment and Transport Task Group, which focused on the following key themes:-

· Membership 

· Terms of reference and remit 

· Funding and devolved budgets 

· Achievements

· Future plans and activities 


David Lamb referred to the recent transport survey which had been undertaken in February, 2008, in relation to Alder Park ,and asked when the results of this would be published.  Andrew Meadows replied that he would ascertain this, and report back accordingly.  


Councillor John Mullen asked whether it would be possible to look at securing sponsorship of individual displays as part of the In Bloom initiative.  Andrew Meadows said such sponsorship would be beneficial in terms of covering long-term maintenance costs, and would investigate it further.

Jim Rayner referred to the two new flower beds which had been installed in the area opposite the Crown Public House, and were a welcomed addition to the street scene of Eccles.  


(f)
Health Action Partnership

Kav Kaur provided details of the Health Action Partnership and its activities.  She said that although it was not strictly a Task Group it was run on similar lines and the involvement of members of the community in its activities would be welcomed.  


RESOLVED:
(1) THAT the information be noted.




(2) THAT the Neighbourhood Co-ordinator be requested to look at the possibility of advertising details of the respective Task Group in the notice boards situated in Eccles Town Centre.  

32.
ECCLES BUDGET SUB-GROUP

The Committee received details of the current budget statement 2008/09, in respect of the devolved budget.  In addition, details were submitted at the meeting of the Budget Sub-Group held on 11th July, 2008, which recommended the action indicated with regard to the following applications for grant from the devolved budget allocated to the Community Committee:-

	
	APPLICANT
	PURPOSE
	AMOUNT REQUESTED
	RECOMMENDATION

	(i)
	Holy Cross Church
	Security measures 
	£5,396.95
	Refused

	(ii)
	Swinton and District Allotments and Leisure Gardeners Association 
	Towards cost of staging Salford Show 
	£141,72
	Refused

	(iii)
	Christ Church Over 60’s Club 
	Contribution towards coach hire costs 
	£55
	Approved

	(iv)
	Friends of Eccles Station (FRECCLES)
	Printing costs 
	£160
	Refused

	(v)
	Multi Cultural Women’s Association 
	Towards start up and running costs 
	£450
	£450 approved

	(vi)
	Friends of Eccles Recreation Ground
	Insurance and equipment costs 
	£500
	£250 approved 

	(vii)
	St. Paul’s Mother’s Union
	Towards production of resource pack 
	£500
	£500 approved subject to confirmation that the organisation is open to all members of the community 

	(viii)
	Winton Festival 
	Towards cost of staging festival 
	£695
	£550 approved 

	(ix)
	Fun 4 All Community Interest Company (CIC)
	Towards rent costs 
	£1,495
	Refused

	(x)
	The Salfordian
	Funding of trips and holidays for elderly people from Eccles
	£1,560
	£1,560 approved

	(xi)
	Brookhouse Residents’ Association 
	Towards insurance, maintenance, heating and cleaning material costs 
	£1,830
	£1,300 approved in relation to insurance costs only 

	(xii)
	Barton Model Flying Club 
	Towards cost of staging international flying exhibition and competition
	£1,601.76
	£1,600 approved in principle subject to investigations being made as to whether as it was a major event it can be funded corporately by Salford City Council

	(xiii)
	Eccles Community Cohesion Task Group
	Towards room hire, speakers and facilities 
	£2,500
	£2,500 approved

	(xiv)
	Eccles RFC (Junior Section)
	Towards labour and materials 
	£2,500
	Deferred pending the submission of further information

	(xv)
	Environmental Services (Education)
	Towards restoration of Winton Brook 
	£2,500
	£2,500 approved

	(xvi)
	Eccles and Salford Junior ARLFC
	Towards coaching costs and provision of equipment
	£5,050
	£5,050 approved 

	(xvii)
	Eccles Neighbourhood Team 
	Towards initiative to promoting BME/

Community Cohesion
	£3,000
	£3,000 approved



(It was noted that at the meeting of the Budget Sub-Group held on 11th July, 2008, the following persons had declared an interest in the applications respectively indicated, and had not taken part in the discussion, or voted thereon, Barbara Holmes (application (vi)) and Councillor David Lancaster (applications (viii) and (x))


RESOLVED:
(1) THAT the recommendations of the Eccles Budget Sub-Group held on 11th July, 2008, as summarised above, be endorsed.




(2) THAT the Financial Position Statement 2008/09, in respect of the Eccles Community Devolved Budget be noted.

33.
ECCLES NEIGHBOURHOOD MANAGEMENT UPDATE

Julie Blagden submitted a report providing an overview of her activities during the past two months, which focused on the following issues:-

· Local Partnership Delivery Group 

· Neighbourhood Partnership Board 

· Feedback from Task Groups 

· Eccles Town Centre Update 

· Barton Fair Share 

· Safer, Stronger Communities Fund


RESOLVED:
THAT the report be noted.

34.
THE BIG DRINK DEBATE

Julie Blagden reported that the biggest ever survey on alcohol had been launched recently in the North West, in a bid to understand why the region had one of the biggest alcohol problems in the country.  She indicated that the survey would take the form of a questionnaire and encourage people to take part.  Members were 

advised that the results of the survey would hopefully enable appropriate agencies to target work, and resources, in a more effective way to combat the problems caused by drinking.


RESOLVED:
THAT the information be noted.

35.
BUILE HILL PARK HERITAGE LOTTERY FUND APPLICATION

The Managing Director of Urban Vision submitted a report detailing the process and timescales in relation to the Buile Hill Part Heritage Lottery Fund Application.  The report indicated that the application, if successful, would secure funding to improve and restore the park putting it back at the heart of the local community.


RESOLVED:
THAT the report be noted.

36.
ECCLES FESTIVAL 2008

(Previous Minute 17 - 27th May, 2008)


Jim Rayner reported that Eccles Festival would be held on Saturday, 13th September, 2008, on Eccles Recreation Ground between 11.00 a.m. and 4.00 p.m., and welcomed the assistance of any individuals, or community groups, who wished to be involved.  He added that the event provided the ideal opportunity for community groups to promote themselves, and their activities.  Members were also advised that as part of the festival on the morning of Sunday, 7th September, a car boot sale would be held, with a musical event in the afternoon of the same day.  It was also hoped that, on Sunday, 14th September, 2008, the Eccles Recreation Bowling Green would be opened up to the public, and so promote the activities of the club based there, as well as bowling in general.  

RESOLVED:
THAT the information be noted.

37.
POST OFFICE CLOSURES

John Matthews reported that the City Council had received proposals to close three post offices in the City including the one located at Lewis Street, Patricroft.  He said the City Council were opposed to the closures, and would be submitting formal objections. He encouraged Members to complete questionnaires which had been produced, so their own views could be added to this.


RESOLVED:
THAT the information be noted.

38.
SEWER COLLAPSE WORSLEY ROAD, WINTON

A number of Members raised concerns at the recent sewer collapse in Worsley Road, Winton, which had resulted in its closure between the junctions with Parrin Lane and New Lane.  Concerns were expressed not only at the potential disruption, with the possible closure of this section of road for six months, but also this was the third time the carriageway had collapsed in the last two years.


RESOLVED:
(1) THAT the Director of Customer and Support Services be requested to write to OFWAT, highlighting the Committee’s concerns at the disruption caused by the sewer collapse on Worsley Road, Winton, and suggesting that there should be a wholesale renewal of the sewer system at that location.




(2) THAT the Director of Urban Vision be requested to investigate the possibility of improving signs in relation to the detour of traffic around Worsley Road, which is now in place, due to the sewer collapse.

39.
MONTON FESTIVAL

Councillor Judith Tope expressed thanks and congratulations to the Monton Village Community Association for the successful Monton Festival which had been recently staged.  
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